
	

 

Chairman’s Report 

	
In	year	2018-19,	The	Joyous	Foundation	Limited	has	been	active	in	organizing	activities	to	provide	a	
healthy,	happy	and	stimulating	environment	to	children	and	youth	in	need	by	music	education	in	Hong	
Kong.	 	 	
	 	
The	annual	key	fund-raising	event,	“眾樂樂 Jam	Sound”	 Band	Concert	for	Charity	was	successfully	
conducted	on	30th	August	2019	(Friday)	at	the	Music	Zone@KITEC,	Hong	Kong.	This	event	was	aimed	at	
raising	funds	to	continue	supporting	the	<Music	for	All>	Programme	that	sponsors	children's	musical	
training	courses.	With	good	support	from	committee	members	and	members	of	the	Joyous	Foundation,	
donors	and	media,	HK$101,700	was	successfully	raised	from	that	event	and	the	committee	members	will	
continue	to	raise	funding	from	other	events	in	the	coming	year.	The	Programme	continues	to	support	
three	schools,	the	Yuen	Yuen	Institute	No.3	Secondary	School	(YY3	School),	the	CUHK	FAA	Thomas	
Cheung	Secondary	School	and	the	Po	Leung	Kuk	Wong	Sing	Shu	Primary	School	starting	from	Sep	2019	
to	provide	music	training	courses	as	an	extra-curricular	activity	in	these	secondary	schools	with	a	view	to	
developing	students'	interest	in	music,	building	their	self-confidence	and	improving	their	self-esteem.	
And	this	year,	the	Programme	will	expand	to	support	the	Po	Leung	Kuk	Wong	Wing	Shu	Primary	School	
for	new	music	classes.	
	 	
More	meaningful	events	were	participated	by	the	committee	members,	members	of	the	Joyous	
Foundation	and	the	participating	students	in	this	year.	More	variety	of	experience	including	live	
performances	at	indoor	and	outdoor	music	shows	with	professional	musicians	were	arranged	with	
support	from	more	supporting	organizations.	A	summary	of	events,	selected	photos	and	media	exposure	
are	shown	in	Appendix	A.	 	
	
Finally,	I	wish	to	acknowledge	the	devotion,	effort	and	significant	contribution	by	our	Executive	
Committee	and	all	the	support	of	members	of	the	Organization.	I	take	this	opportunity	to	thank	all	who	
have	supported	us;	and	look	forward	to	enjoying	their	continuing	support	in	future.	
	 	
	 	
Yours	sincerely,	
	

	

Holun	MAK	
Chairman	
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